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Brett Dixon is a senior fellow of APIL. He is a consultant personal injury solicitor based in 
Lancashire with Smith Jones (Solicitors) Limited. He also runs Brett Dixon Training Limited 
delivering specialist legal training throughout the UK for APIL and in-house for firms.

He was appointed in 2015 as a solicitor member of the Civil Procedure Rule Committee and has 
recently been asked to serve a further term in that position He is a member of their subcommittee 
dealing with reform of the court system and implementation of the pilot schemes for the online 
court system. Recently he has been a member of the sub-committees redrafting the Disease and 
Illness Pre-action protocol for resolution of package travel claims. He is also a member of the 
HMCTS professional engagement group.

Brett is also a member of the Ministry of Justice Steering Group and Legal Sub-Group for 
whiplash reform. He is the vice-chair of the Civil Justice Council Low Value Claims Working Group

Brett is an active member of the APIL executive committee and was elected by the membership of 
APIL to be the vice president 2016-2017. Brett became president of APIL in May 2017, and 
agreed to serve a further term as President, being appointed for a second time at the annual 
conference in 2018.

He delivers training regularly on behalf of APIL via webinars and face to face courses including at 
the annual conference and other conferences. Brett also tours the UK annually writing and 
delivering the ‘PI Update’ and ‘Accidents at work’ update courses.

Wednesday, 19 February
12:00 - 13:00

Early contact with the Health and Safety Executive can make all the difference in winning or losing cases. 
Information about the workplace accident, investigations and potential details of witnesses can sometimes 
be obtained.

The HSE has recently introduced changes to how they process requests for disclosure of information that 
directly affects personal injury practitioners and their clients.

This webinar will help you understand on what basis they will provide information, how best to go about 
applying for it, what to expect in response and what further steps can be undertaken to get the information 
you need.

This will include: 

-  The changes being introduced by the HSE, including a centralised delivery team

-  The new disclosure information policy and what it means on a practical level

-  How to deal with HSE requests for costs and court applications

-  The practical implications of the regime and the use of CPR 31.17 – can it be used in pre-action 
    applications?

-  When could a Norwich Pharmacal order be obtained – are they of any real use against the HSE?

-  What the HSE will typically not object to disclosing


